
 

 

 

 

 
STAFF REPORT TO COMMUNITY AND LIBRARY SERVICES 

COMMISSION (CLSC) 
 

 
TO:  Chair Yamamoto and Members of the CLSC Commission  
 
SUBMITTED BY:  Christopher Roke, Parks and Recreation Director 
 
MEETING DATE: September 8, 2025 
 
TOPIC:  Fall Events Update 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the Community and Library Services Commission receive an update  
from staff regarding the Fall Events including Ohana Day, the Bay Front Festival and Run, 
Unity Day, Trunk or Treat (TOT) and PUMPKATAAZ. 
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
OHANA DAY 
The Hercules Senior Center holds an annual Ohana Day, that features a program specific 
themed lunch, and a special performance by the Aloha Hula Class.   
 
This year the Ohana Day event will be held at the Hercules Senior Center on Monday, 
October 6, from 12:30-3:00pm.  A Hawaiian themed lunch will be served to all participants, 
along with a special performance from our very own Senior Classes.   
 
For those interested in attending the Ohana Day celebration, you must RSVP by 
Wednesday, October 1, or until full whichever comes first.  To RSVP, call the Hercules 
Senior Center at 510-799-8219.  Tickets are $6 for Hercules Senior Center Members, and 
$10 for non-members. 
 
BAY FRONT FESTIVAL AND RUN 
The Bay Front Festival and Run are coming up fast.  Both events will be held at the Bay Front 
on Sunday, October 19.  The day starts off with the Run; featuring a 5K, 10K, and a Kids Fun 
Run.  To receive a t-shirt, you must register by Friday, September 12.  For more information 
or to register, visit www.bayfrontrun.com. 
 
The Bay Front Festival is the party that follows the run.  There will be music, vendors, food 
trucks, and local entertainment.  The festival is Sunday, October 19, from 11a-3p.  Come for 
the run, but stay for the fun!  The Bay Front Festival and Run never disappoint! 
 
UNITY DAY 

http://www.bayfrontrun.com/


 

 

October is National Bullying Prevention Month in the U.S.  Typically a very special event is 
held on the third Wednesday in October, however in 2025 it will be on the fourth Wednesday 
in October, and this event is known as Unity Day.  This year it will be celebrated on 
Wednesday, *October 22. Unity Day is the signature event of National Bullying Prevention 
Month. The key message of this month, and this day, is to unite for kindness, acceptance, 
and inclusion, to prevent students from being bullied.   
 
HOW TO CELEBRATE UNITY DAY 

1. Take a pledge against bullying: https://www.pacer.org/bullying/pledge/  
2. Share your tale about bullying.  Let others know what happened, how it impacted you. 
3. Wear orange: The color Orange is described as warm and inviting, as well as being 

commonly associated with safety, visibility, and protection. 
4. Promote the message “Together against bullying. United for kindness, acceptance, 

and inclusion.” 
 
Unfortunately, more than one out of every five students will be bullied this year.  This is 
probably happening to someone you know and care about.   

• support others who have been hurt or harmed 

• treat others with kindness 

• be more accepting of people’s differences 

• help include those who are left out 
 
The Hercules Parks and Recreation Department encourages our community to take a photo 
of your work group, team, family, etc., wearing orange.  Please share your photo with the 
Hercules Parks and Recreation Department, email the photo(s) to 
prregistration@ci.hercules.ca.us.   
 
PUMPKATAAZ 
The Hercules Parks and Recreation Department is holding it’s 4th annual Pumpkin 
Carving/Decorating Contest during the month of October culminating in a live vote at the 
Trunk or Treat Contest Event on Friday, October 24, at the Hercules Community Swim 
Center.  To vote, you must attend the Trunk or Treat event.    
 
PUMPKATAAZ is a FREE, FUN, and SAFE event for our community to share their creativity 
this Halloween!  PUMPKATAAZ participants may decorate, draw, paint, carve, sculpt, etc, a 
pumpkin of any size/shape, and enter to win.   

1st place is the “Best In Show”, and will be awarded the GREAT PUMPKIN distinction.   
2nd place receives the HEADLESS HORSEMAN award.  And 
3rd place recieves the famed JACK O’LANTERN award. 

Of course all PUMPKATAAZ entries will receive a prize for being a part of the fun!.   
 
If you are interested in registering for PUMPKATAAZ, contact the Hercules Parks and Rec at 
(510) 441-4FUN (4386). 
 
TRUNK OR TREAT  
The Hercules Parks and Recreation Department will be hosting our annual Trunk or Treat 
event at the Community Swim Center on Friday, October 24, beginning at 6pm.  Trunk or 

https://www.pacer.org/bullying/pledge/
mailto:prregistration@ci.hercules.ca.us


 

 

Treat is an alternative to traditional Halloween Trick or Treat activities. This year will be our 
7th annual TRUNK OR TREAT EVENT.   
 
Trunk or Treat is a FANGTASTIC, FUN, FREE, and SAFE event for families to spend a little 
Halloween time together!  Car/Trunk participants decorate their vehicles and fill their trunks 
with candy, while children in costumes (along with their familes) will stroll from car to car 
looking at all the decorated vehicles and collecting candy.   
 
Prizes will be awarded to the top three votes for best decorated car trunks.. 

1st place is the “Best In Show”, and will be awarded the Fab-BOO-lous distinction.   
2nd place receives the SPOOK-Tacular award.  And 
3rd place recieves the famed CASPER-esque award. 

 
If you are interested in registering for Trunk or Treat, contact the Hercules Parks and Rec at 
(510) 441-4FUN (4386). 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
Most of the costs for these events are covered in donations, or within the cost of other 
programs.  The Bay Front Run and Festival is a city co-sponsored event, that is run by the 
Bayfront Chamber. The biggest cost of Trunk or Treat is candy, and many of the City 
recognized groups enter at least one vehicle and/or donate lots of candy for the games and to 
ensure we don’t run out during the event.  The biggest cost of PUMPKATAAZ are pumpkins 
that we purchase for our in-house program like preschool and afterschool.  However, these 
programs, would be making the purchase of pumpkins for craft projects anyway, so the cost 
is already accounted for.   
 
Parks and Recreation feels fortunate not to have a need to purchase decorations, because of 
past Halloween programs there is a plethora to choose from.  In addition, both preschool and 
after school programs create lots of decorations that can be incorporated into the events décor.   
 
If you are interested in making a donation for either the Trunk or Treat or the PUMPKATAAZ 
events, please contact the Hercules Parks and Rec at (510) 441-4FUN (4386). 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
None  

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 


